m ' D Office of Engineering John Bel Edwards, Governor
e

PO Box 94245 | Baton Rouge, LA 70804-9245 Shawn D. Wilson, Ph.D., Secretary

LOUISIARK DEPRETMENTIOF ph: 225-379-1234 fx: 225-379-1851 Christopher P. Knotts, P.E., Chief Engineer

December 1, 2021

Laura Phillips, AICP
Transportation Planner
FHWA/LA Division
5304 Flanders Dr., Ste. A
Baton Rouge, LA 70808

Subject: TPF-5(488) Southeast Transportation Research Consortium — Phase [l Acceptance Letter

Dear Ms. Phillips,

The Louisiana Department of Transportation and Development (DOTD) through the Louisiana
Transportation Research Center (LTRC) is the lead agency for the Southeast Transportation Research
Consortium — Phase Il Pooled Fund Study, TPF-5(488). DOTD accepts this role of Lead Agency and
agrees to receive, obligate, expend, and manage contributions from participating agencies.

Participating states are requested to submit a copy of this letter with their funding transfer requests
(FORM FHWA-1575C) for this project to their respective FHWA Division Office for concurrence. The
form FHWA 1575C is available on the homepage of the TPF website (www.pooledfund.org). In order to
facilitate communication, please add the following text to the box labeled “Enter Item #, Pooled Fund
Project Number, and Description, or any additional information™ Please notify Tyson Rupnow
(Tyson.Rupnow(@la.gov) and Samuel Cooper, Jr. (Samuel.Cooper(@la.gov) when the funding transfer is
complete.

For organizations that wish to contribute non-federal funds to the pooled fund study, please contact me
for further instructions.

Please contact me if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Samuel B. Cooper, Jr.
Director
Louisiana Transportation Research Center
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